“Say My Name:  Partnering with the US Holocaust Memorial Museum”
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Detailed Narrative

The FJMC Yellow Candle Program has been long supported by our Temple Beth Sholom Men's Club for many years.  The delivery format for the candles varied: in some years we packaged the candles with the donation appeal in Purim baskets, while in others we delivered them to the congregant's home, mailed them out or had congregants pick them up at Men's Club Shabbat. The program was well known in our congregation, but regardless of the methods we used to engage congregants, our financial results were static.  The maximum we could clear in any year was $700.  Several men began to question whether or not we should discontinue the effort.

What became clear to us, was that we needed to target our efforts of the candle program to not only yield specific results financially, but to connect our members and participants to a dedicated purpose of what the funds will be used for other than generate general funds for the Men's Club.

Our Religious School Principal, who is also a past Men's Club officer, Regional Board member and recipient of the Man of the Year award, suggested that we address our teen continuing education program to include Holocaust training and the roots of antisemitism and anti-Zionism while preparing them for their impending attendance on unfriendly American University campuses.  The effort of incorporating the information and instruction included a class trip to the US HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL MUSEUM in Washington, DC .

The partnership was a perfect match for our Yellow Candle Program.

We contacted Robert Tannen, Southeast Executive Director of the Museum with our plan and he was thrilled. WE called our program " SAY MY NAME" ...THE YELLOW CANDLE PROGRAM "and by printing labels of the names of children who perished in the Holocaust for students to affix to the candles. They learned about the camps, the atrocities committed, how we should respond to today's hate filled environment and gave them confidence that they were doing something positive and worthy, to not only remember the Holocaust but to help prevent its ugly head from being reared once again.

Upon accepting the challenge of this mission, despite being not only a very small, under 200 hundred family Conservative Synagogue, but also the only Conservative Synagogue in a 76 mile radius, there was no doubt that success relied heavily on promotion. The US Holocaust Memorial Museum engaged its marketing department to send notices and both electronic and us mailed notices of the event; Our club facilitated messaging to our congregants with a personalized letter; promoted the event to the non-Jewish community through the interfaith Council and through the Brevard Jewish Federation and various local media options.

We communicated our goals clearly to our congregation and arranged for a special community wide program of the Museum which was presented by Mr. Tannen with an appeal to purchase candles at the event. We presold more than $3000 which was augmented by another approximately $2000 sold that evening, all going towards the trip.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We also held a Mitzvah Walk of pledges which yielded another 1000$ . And it was then that we realized our "SAY MY NAME…THE YELLOW CANDLE PROGRAM" was a success .Our post Bar/Bat Mitzvah children were going to DC !!

One of our Synagogue member families who had very committed ties to the Us Holocaust Memorial Museum,wanted to make certain that all future missions of the "SAY MY NAME ….YELLOW CANDLE PROGRAM" would yield the opportunity for TBS MEN'S Club would be able to bring our youth to the Museum for many years to come and continue expanding our Holocaust educational studies and surprised us with an endowment of $50,000.

The trip for our post-Bar/Bat Mitzvah children will occur next week, June 3-6, 2019, and we will be bringing many pictures from that trip with us to Convention in Toronto.

We believe  that the successful result of  our mission combining Holocaust  awareness and education, illuminating it's relevance through a direct Museum experience for our post Bar/Bat Mitzvah Students, and finding new meaning in the purpose of the FJMC Yellow Candle Program is worthy of being considered of a Torch Award and hope you know how much it will mean to our children and families  and our men to be acknowledged for their ongoing commitment  to FJMC.


